







































































There are two methods of attacking the feral cat
problem. One is to eradicate feral cats living in
natural and agricultural areas and the other is to pre-
vent the release of more domestic cats into the bush-
land areas.

To eradicate feral cats from the wild is very dif-
ficult because of the attitude which still persists among
many landholders that cats keep rabbit and mice num-
bers down. This is only true when these introduced
animals are already in low numbers and are not wide-
spread. Consequently little has been done to effectively
control feral cats.

Other techniques such as shooting and poisoning are
highly selective and labour intensive. Trapping is dif-
ficult, but if a feral cat is caught it should be taken
to the locdl veterinarian or the R.S.P.C.A. to be
humanely destroyed. Do not remove the feral cat
from the trap yourself as they are ferocious and can
seriously damage your legs and arms.

Research is continuing into the use of pathogens and
parasites, and pheromones are being investigated to
control or attract feral cats to traps.

Other methods of preventing the release or dumping
of household cats have centred on the legal require-
ments of the National Parks and Wildlife Acts, which
contain penalties for liberating cats into the bush.

Perhaps the most useful approach is to educate the
community of the dangers caused to wildlife and the
health of stock by releasing or dumping domestic cats
or kittens in the bush.

Your support is needed to make it work.”
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FAUNA IN NATIONAL PARKS

In the last edition of S.W.A.N.S., an article was pub-
lished relating to the status of dingoes and venomous
snakes in Nature Reserves and National Parks.

The article concerned a notice published in the Gov-
ernment Gazette on June 16, 1978 declaring these
species unprotected throughout the State. It was stated
that the provisions of the notice permitted officers of
the Agriculture Protection Board to enter National
Parks and Nature Reserves ‘without special authority’
for the purpose of dingo control.

It should be noted that the notice was issued under
the authority of the Wildlife Conservation Act and
relates only to the provisions of that Act, therefore no
‘special authority’ is required from the Department of
Fisheries and Wildlife. The declaration of dingoes and
venomous snakes as unprotected fauna does NOT imply
that these species or ANY FAUNA may be taken
from National Parks without the authorisation of the
National Parks Authority. The Authority’s approval
must also be sought for the use of guns, traps or baits
in a National Park.
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